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Dates for 

your diary. 
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Love one another, as I have loved you, in our home, school and parish families.  

We were absolutely       

delighted to be able to   

welcome back the whole 

school yesterday.  The 

school now feels alive 

again.  Every member of 

staff spoke of how        

wonderfully behaved the 

children were and how 

they settled beautifully.  It 

was fabulous to see them 

come back to school with 

such big smiles on their 

faces.  Obviously there 

were a few nerves, but 

generally—given how long 

it has been since most of 

them have been in 

school—they were all 

amazing.  We think it has 

really helped for them to 

return to their old class 

and their old teacher for a 

short amount of time.  

Some are a little confused 

as to which year group 

they are in.  They are in 

their new year  but they 

are being taught, currently, 

by their old teacher.  From 

the 14th September, they 

will be with their new 

teacher in their new 

rooms.  Once they are in 

their new classrooms, I am 

sure they will all be much 

more confident in          

understanding what their 

actual year group is.  It is a 

strange start to the year, 

but we hope it will support 

them for when they       

transition to their next 

class.  

 

DROP OFF AND                          

COLLECTION FROM 

SCHOOL 

We feel that drop off to 

school was much more 

organised today.  There 

were no huge clusters of 

people at the front of the 

school and the flow 

through the school      

playground was calm and 

organised.  We thank you 

so much for your patience 

and understanding.  It is 

new for all of us.  We    

really do value your     

feedback, and will try to 

put in additional measures 

when we see something is 

not working.  We want this 

to work for you and the 

children—that is our main 

concern—but please    

remember that we have to 

work within the guidelines 

that we have been given.  

We are doing our best, 

and I think that once     

everyone is clear on the 

system, and their          

allocated time slots, it 

should run smoothly.  It 

would help us enormously 

if you could stick to your 

time slot.  If you have 

more than one child , 

please arrive at the      

LATEST slot.  This will 

massively help with easing 

congestion.  The children 

in years 3-6 have been 

amazing at coming in to  

school by themselves.  Thank 

you so much for supporting 

us with this.  We understand 

that the systems we have put 

in place will never be perfect 

for everyone, but we have 

done our very best to do what 

we think is best for the       

majority.  We are hugely    

disadvantaged due to our 

site.  Unlike other schools, we 

only have one entrance, the 

pavement outside school is 

very narrow, there are lots of 

double yellow lines in the 

area...all of this adds to        

difficulties.  It was always 

difficult but now even more 

so, so thank you for bearing 

with us. 

PASSPORTS TO FAITH-

Passports to faith are now 

available from Father David. 

If your child was due to make 

their first confession or their 

First Holy Communion during 

lockdown, it is vital that you 

go to St. Anne’s church to 

collect them.    

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS         

All of our clubs will be starting 

soon.  Please look out for 

letters regarding football,    

netball and a new gymnastics 

club as places will be offered 

on a first come first served 

basis. 

Here’s to a happy,                

successful year at 

school...free from any 

closures! 

 



If this is something you feel you need, please make an 

appointment to see Anna-Marie Maguire at school.  

She is able to make referrals to the hub on behalf of 

the school. 






